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On Board Cardiff and Vale Health Board
6th November 2012
Briefing from: Margaret McLaughlin, Independent Member (Third Sector) of the Cardiff and Vale Health Board and Health Board Carers’ Champion. mgtmclaughlin@googlemail.com
Board Papers
Papers on all of the items discussed at the Cardiff and Vale Health Board can be found on the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board website http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/board-meeting-15-january-201 

Agenda items at the meeting of the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board on 15th January 2013 included:
CEO Report Adam Cairns the difficulties the Health Board is experiencing in delivering the amount and quality of care it would like to against a background of increased demand. Illustrative of this is that last year GPs reported a 31% increase in contacts. Three main areas of activity are being taken forward – prioritising and addressing Unscheduled Care, which has a knock on effect on all our services; employing the services of financial advisors to provide objective assessment and analysis of our finances; and undertaking research in partnership with the Cardiff University Medical School into the best model for securing a platform for hospital services in the future.
Organising for Excellence The Board received and update on Organising for Excellence: How Cardiff and Vale UHB can Meet the Challenges Ahead, which is still in draft. Based on extensive discussions with HB staff, the document outlines a stronger focus for the Health Board in relation to its operating model, strategy, shared values and behaviours.
South Wales Programme(Together for Health) The key themes that emerged from this extensive engagement exercise in Cardiff were transport and its crucial role in facilitating a concentration of services on fewer sites; capacity and the potential impact on Cardiff and Vale Health Board if it provides more specialist services; access and concern that access to more routine services would be reduced for Cardiff and Vale residents; and communication so that patients are clear about where to go for what services.
On the basis of the engagement results across the whole of South Wales, a consultation document on the proposed changes will be prepared in the near future.
Citizens Report A new style and new look citizen facing patient feedback report was presented to the Board. The report includes the most recent four months of the on-going dignity and respect survey, the monthly patient environment survey, reporting of serious incidents, infection control, complaints and compliments. It is easy to read and gives an excellent summary of how patients and the public think we are doing on a number of fronts. Comments on the report and how to make it even better are welcomed: mike.spencer@wales.nhs.uk 

Fundamentals of Care Report The report summarises the outcomes of the Fundamentals of Care audit (of both staff and patients) undertaken between February and August 2012 by 78 bed holding areas and 21 non-bed holding areas at the Health Board. The report highlights areas for improvement as well as areas of good practice. The full results with comments from patients and staff can be found on-line using the link above towards the end of the Board paper.
Performance Report The Board received udpates on performance against the Welsh Government Delivery Framework targets as well as its own priority areas. Exception reporting headlines included:

· Unscheduled care remains a challenge with 86% of patients (target 95%) waiting less than 4 hours for treatment and a Task force lead by the CEO has been established to implement new approaches to handling the pressures 
· Referral to Treatment targets of 36 weeks will not be met by 31 March 2013 but actions are being taken to address this

· MSSA infection remains static though higher than this time last year and higher than the Wales average and the number of C. difficile cases have increased compared with the previous year. Urgent actions are being taken to reduce these rates.
· Mortality rates for stroke and Fractured Neck of Femur have gone up in the last few months though there are question marks over the reliability of the data due to a coding backlog.
Other interesting developments to note are:
· Keeping in Touch with the Third Sector Friday, 23rd November 2012 was well attended and comprised updates on implementing the UHB Strategic Framework for Working with the Third Sector and its four workstreams – Promoting & Improving Health & Well-being, Engagement with the Third Sector, Service Delivery & Redesign (including the SLA procurement process) and Volunteering. It is hoped to hold similar events in the future to continue to update the sector on progress against the framework but also to gain feedback from third sector organisations. Contact the third sector health and social care facilitators, Kevin Rahman Dalultrey,C3SC kevin.r@c3sc.org.uk or Linda Pritchard, VCVS: Linda@valecvs.org.uk 
· Carers’ Information and Consultation Strategy 2012-2015 Following the submission of the Health Board’s completed strategy to the Welsh Government at the end of October, initial feedback received has been positive. Formal feedback will be received in January. For further information on the Strategy, contact Mike.Spencer@wales.nhs.uk. Please note that the Patient Experience Department has now set up a dedicated email account for people who are carers to use for any carer-related enquiries, problems, requests for information etc. The address is cardiffandvale.carers@wales.nhs.uk.It is also worth noting that Cardiff and the Vale of Glamorgan have agreed to combine their strategic arrangements for supporting carers and the first such meeting will take place in February 2013.
· Carers’ Overview Scoop-It I am using the web-based Scoop-It service to bring together in one place links to website articles, including Health Board papers, which are of relevance to the local carers’ agenda. Have a look here http://www.scoop.it/t/carers-issues  I find it useful to have the links in one place and I hope that others will too.

· Wyn Campaign This campaign is focused on improving the health and social care we provide to older people.  It is being developed in partnership with the Local Authorities and third sector partners and represents a clear shift, over the next three to five years, away from reliance on acute hospital and other institutional care settings, towards tailored community based intervention and the preventative agenda. Consultation events, including with the third sector, took place last summer and there is third sector representation on the Wyn Campaign Steering Group.
· Is your organisation or service on the national NHS Direct Health, Wellbeing and Support Directory? This on-line directory will be used increasingly by public sector organisations to find out which local services including third sector organisations operate in their area. It will also be linked in the future to the new Communications Hub. Members of the public can also call NHS Direct Wales on 0845 46 47 and speak to a Health Information Specialist to search the directory for them. The directory contains information about a wide range of third sector organisations, community groups, befriending schemes, condition specific support groups, transport schemes and chronic condition management services to name just a few. If you are included in the 3CSC and/or VCVS Health and Social Care Directories, then you will already have an entry. Take a look to check if your organisation is included, on http://www.nhsdirect.wales.nhs.uk/localservices/  If your organisation or service isn’t already on the directory, contact either of the health and social care facilitators (see above) or add your own details! Go to the Health, Wellbeing and Support box and click on ‘Be included’. If you have tried to register on NHS Direct and have experienced problems in doing so, let the Facilitators (see above) know.
· Vital Signs The last edition of this highly informative and very readable Cardiff and Vale University Health Board newsletter can be found on the website http://bit.ly/TO5POy 
· Volunteering Volunteering roles and opportunities continue to be developed across the Health Board at many of its hospital sites. A celebration of volunteers took place just before Christmas at which both the Chair and the CEO of the Health Board conveyed their thanks. Further details can be found on the Health Board website, http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/volunteering . 
· Information Centres The information and support centre, funded by Macmillan Cancer Support, has been set up by the Health Board and Macmillan in the Concourse area of UHW. The centre offers confidential advice and support and help patients, their families or carers access financial and other help. Sue Llewellyn, who is a Macmillan funded Information and Support Facilitator for the Health Board, has reported that the service has proved popular from the outset. Evening counselling sessions are available in partnership with Relate within the Centre and it is in discussions with other organisations about providing access to financial and benefits surgeries and healthcare advice, for example, with NHS Direct Wales, Citizens’ Advice Bureau and Tenovus.” Visit the Macmillan Information Centre at UHW or contact Susan on 02920 2074 5655 or email susan.llewelyn@wales.nhs.uk 
· Patient safety incident reports Cardiff and Vale health Board’s  reporting profile of serious incidents along with that of all other NHS bodies in the UK can be found on the National Patient Safety website http://bit.ly/SxA6xE
· Cardiff and Health Board Mental Health Division was shortlisted at Following on from their success at winning the RCN Wales Nurse of the Year Award the UHB’s Mental Health Division were runners up at the Diverse Cymru Excellence Award 2012 Ceremony in December for Excellence in Equality – Public Sector category for its innovative work in actively supporting people with mental health issues to enhance their employability.
· Stonewall Cymru Event in January 2013 to launch Stonewall's Top 100 Employers in Wales and celebrate good practice from Welsh employers will be attended by representatives from Cardiff and Vale Health Board, which has been proactive in promoting the rights of gay, lesbian and bisexual people in the workplace.
Don’t forget that the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board meetings and committee meetings are open to the public. The next meeting of the Board will be held on Tuesday 5th March 2013 at 9.30 am. Venue to be confirmed. You can find out more from the website page: http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/board-meetings 
Contact me If there is any aspect of this briefing that you would like to discuss, please contact me as highlighted above.
